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SARAH’S MESSAGE 
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The night we left our St. Louis apartment, we asked Ira if he’d like to see 
the inside of his home one last time before we moved. At first he said no; 
then he said yes. As we wandered through each empty, swept-clean room, 
we waved and bid goodbye, conjuring simple memories and having a last 
laugh or two. After some initial ambivalence, it was a happy parting, and I 
was relieved. 
 
Then I had just a quick errand to drop something off at Ira’s school, and 
night had fallen. Oh! I thought. We’re on an accidental pilgrimage! We stepped 
up to the front door to deliver our note, and I kept up the ritual of waving 
and smiling. But there, lit in the parking lot, Ira’s laughter and waving 
turned to full-on tearful grief. Getting down on the ground with him, we 
took pictures of his favorite corners and views from the outside. He stood 
over the brick with his name on it; he kissed his favorite plant. He pointed 
out where the rainbow had once been in the sky over the building. With his 
memories and gestures he was building a cairn, a pile of stones to 
ceremonially mark an important place. 
 
His sadness was so open; he didn’t cover or deny it the way we adults might 
tend to do. And when I offered him some pitiful grown-up perspective – 
“it’s hard to leave behind these things, especially looking ahead to all the 
new,” – he said very clearly to me, “I have no room in my head for the new, 
Mama. I only have room for my sad.” Ira’s vulnerability, the ambivalence 
and the spontaneous ritual and the emotion, in the safety of that dark night 
of passage, became for me a call from God. He reminded me how God calls 
us to be in relationships with one another. He reminded me how to leave 
well. 
 
Brief and full relationships, like our year together at Emmanuel, are a 
different kind of sacred from the long and winding ones. We never had 
much ordinary time together; we are still getting to know one another. And 
yet, as Ira made so clear to me, I have this incredible reverence for you all 
that I refuse to minimize. The hospitality, generosity, humor, and talent of 
your community leave a deep impression on my family; Houston will have 
mighty shoes to fill! 

 

Continued on Page 2 
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Continued from Page 1 

Let us practice with one another the important spiritual 
discipline of parting well. As St. Paul took care to bless 
those communities to which he wrote, I see him striving to 
make them feel utterly seen and known. Jesus, who wept at 
the loss of his friend, promised that he would be with all of 
us, even to the end of the age. How might we live our lives 
in their example, taking deliberate moments to feel our grief 
and extend our blessing? What cairns might we build at all 
the endings we encounter, so that we might deliberately 
mark the sacred as we wander in and through it? 
 
 You may find me tearful this last week together, or, 
God forbid, kissing the plants (as you know, better that I 
kiss them then keep them!). Thank you again for welcoming 
me, and for welcoming Ira, Jami, Austin and Taylor among 
you. Thank you for inviting me into your sacraments, your 
service, and your stories. You have taught me and given me 
so much. As we gather around our greatest cairn, Christ’s 
altar, I will be thanking God for the blessing of being with 
you. And I will go on thanking, as we part. 

Sarah 

Emmanuel Online Giving 
www.emmanuelepiscopal.org!   

You can now make secure, automatic contributions 
directly from your bank or credit card to Emmanuel.  

Choose from among all funds, pledges, mission, ECF, youth, discretionary, 
food center, etc. 

For more information about how to get started with Online Giving, please 
visit Emmanuel’s website at www.emmanuelepiscopal.org, or call Susan 
Baseley at 314.961.2393.  

Sunday Summer 
Service Times: 

 

 8:00 a.m. 
 10:00 a.m. 
 5:30 p.m. 

 

Sunday Fall 
Service Times 

(Starting Sep. 15th): 
 

 8:00 a.m. 
9:00 a.m. 

 10:30 a.m. 
 5:30 p.m. 

Deaconess Anne House 
 
The Diocese of Missouri purchased a 3 story 
brick home in North St. Louis early this 
year.  It was named the Deaconess Anne 
House.  In March, individual parishes, as well 
as a group from Metro 3, were invited to 
tour the empty house and select a space they 
wished to refurbish.   The Missions 
Committee from Emmanuel chose a 3rd 
floor bedroom.    
  
The work is nearing completion.   The 
Diocese is holding an Open House on 
Saturday, August 17, from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. 
The address is 1416 Sullivan Avenue, 63017, 
near Crown Candy.   The interns who will 
live here arrive September 1.  We would love 
to show you what we've accomplished with 
elbow-grease and a lot of love! 

 

Wish Sarah Farewell and Godspeed 
 

Sunday, August 11 during the Breakfast  
and after the 10 am Service 

 
Join us in saying goodbye to Sarah, Jami and Ira this Sunday.  We are 
collecting for a “purse” to be presented to Sarah that morning.  
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There are many opportunities that come 
our way.  When opportunity knocks, we all 
have the choice to accept the opportunity 
or to resist and shy away.  The older I get I 
realize that opportunity does not always 
knock a second time.  Opportunity is often 
spontaneous and almost always requires 
change. While change is scary it is truly a 
constant we can depend on.  
 
  A few years ago I decided I wanted to 
learn to play a “stringed” instrument.  
Realizing my limitations I chose a 
mountain dulcimer as the young man at 
“Music Folk” said, “ma’am, this instrument 
can almost play itself!”  I am here to tell 
you the dulcimer definitely does not play 
itself but it is a very pleasurable instrument 
to work at.  The dulcimer has taught me to 
love folk music as well as allowed me meet 
many amazing people.  About the same 
time I got interested in learning to play 
music I had the opportunity to serve on 
vestry.  And somehow with my 
involvement with vestry and scheduling 
folk musicians to play concerts here at 
church, my vestry responsibilities have 
surprisingly broadened my music contacts 
and allowed me to form many unique 
friendships. 
 
One of those treasured friendships is with 
Aubrey Atwater and her husband Elwood 
Donnelly.  I met Aubrey and Elwood at a 
music festival and instantly loved their Irish 
Celtic music and dance.   I was thrilled to 
share their music with my Emmanuel 
family when they agreed to do a concert for 
us last August.   As you know the Vestry 
has devoted much attention to 
incorporating same gender blessings to our 
altar this year.   A missive from Elwood’s 
newest publication, “A Place At The 
Table”, a cookbook and collection of 
missives, eloquently captures the spirit of 
this new change for Emmanuel.  It is with 
Elwood’s permission that this missive is 
reproduced. 

A Place At The Table 
 
It was a time to reflect on the day’s events, share 
experiences, relax and enjoy each other’s company 
while replenishing our bodies.  If someone dropped 
by during dinner, we’d set another place and invite 
our visitor to join us; there was always enough food 
for one more, even if we had to divide our own 
servings.  I’ve been told that, in some families, if 
someone arrived during dinner, unexpectedly, they 
would be asked to return later. There’s something 
parsimonious about that, and it’s also a metaphor 
for how we sometimes treat other villages in the 
world. 
 
When we’re selfish, although it is sometimes 
necessary in order to preserve our privacy and 
boundaries, we separate ourselves from others and 
risk sacrificing moments of attachment that promote 
affiliation and friendship.  Some believe that we are 
constantly in the company of angels; and for that 
reason, they welcome unexpected visitors, for to turn 
an angel away would be sinful, absurd and 
incongruous.  To these people, a chance meeting is 
serendipitous rather that irksome and awkward. 
 
Our children may choose partners outside the 
parameters of the model established by our peers and 
corporate media strangehold-with stepchildren or 
cultural differences, or even a same sex partner.  
But we, as parents will either accept their choices as 
the result of the teachings we’ve offered, allowing 
them to be free thinkers-inclusive, mindful, and 
compassionate, or distance ourselves from even our 
own children because of their choices.  It is at  these 
times, especially that we may need to shift our 
paradigm and simply set another place at the table.  
 
 Donnelly,E.,A Place At The Table 2012, p4. 
Recipe, missives and notes from the collection of 
Elwood Donnelly 
Elwood’s cook book can be ordered from the 
AtwaterDonnelly website. 
 
**Aubrey will again visit and perform for us 
Sunday October 13th 7:30-9:30 pm Please Save 
the date!** 

Vestry Vibes 

 

If  someone 

dropped by 

during dinner, 

we’d set 

another place 

and invite our 

visitor to join 

us... 
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The Stewardship Committee was formed in 2012 
with the idea that its task would be to increase the 
parish’s awareness of how our financial and 
spiritual lives interact.  One of the ideas the 
Committee developed was to have regular articles in 
The Angelus that reflect the many, many ways in 
which our dollars go to work here at Emmanuel—
to show, in essence, the many ways in which God’s 
work gets done.  This month’s article is by Marie 
Holt and focuses on the Jr. High Youth Group. 
 
There's much more to adolescence than 
age.  It is a time chock full of changes, 
choices, discoveries, doubts and emotions.   
To provide a helpful presence, 12 years ago 
Emmanuel started using a youth program 
called Journey to Adulthood.  Prior to that 
time, youth activities were primarily 
focused on fellowship.  Now there is also a 
curriculum which is divided into two 
sections.  One is for youth in grades six, 
seven and eight; (JrHi), the other for high 
school students. 
  
The JrHi curriculum is called Rite 13 with 
categories and lessons teaching us the 
various ways we think of God: that we are 
made in His image (and what the heck does 
that mean); decisions; faith and trust; 
compassion and mercy; stereotyping; and 
communications.  Seldom does a week go 
by that there isn't a news item that can be 
discussed in the context of one of these 
categories'. 
  
When not in Rite 13, the youngsters might 
be making brown- bag lunches for the 
homeless shelter (monthly), or preparing 
for a fund raiser so they can go on a 
mission trip or adopt a family (for the 

Webster Rock Hill Ministries Christmas 
program), or doing fall yard cleanup as part 
of “Make a Difference” day, helping with 
preparation and serving of a parish dinner 
(especially the Advent soup supper).  Junior 
High kids are key in our acolyte program 
and what better way to experience God's 
teachings.  Maybe they are just doing 
something fun together off campus.  There 
is an annual overnight retreat where they 
get to know each other and the leaders. 
  
JrHi leaders still remember when a sixth 
grader asked, “Did God really make the 
world in seven days?”  After some 
discussion, we all agreed that “God's time 
and our time are not the same.”  Later in 
the year, during one of our Rite 13 
discussions, the same youngster remarked, 
“I don't know how it all happened but I 
know God made the Earth.”  As a junior in 
high school, that young man spoke to the 
congregation on Youth Sunday and 
described his faith journey and what it 
meant to him. 
  
On the wall of the JrHi classroom is a 
poster with this question from the 
Baptismal Covenant: 
  
“Will you continue in the apostles' teaching 
and fellowship, in the breaking of bread, 
and in the prayers?” 
  
We are striving for a “yes” answer.  
 
Marie Holt 

Stewardship Committee - Jr. High Youth Group 

It is a time 

chock full of  

changes, 

choices, 

discoveries, 

doubts and 

emotions. 

The Nursery Is Hiring! 
 

Do you know a great babysitter, childcare worker, or person who simply enjoys working with young children? 
Emmanuel is looking for another friendly worker for the nursery who is consistently available Sunday mornings. 
Benefits include paid training and additional pay for working holidays. If you know someone you think might be a 
good fit, please have them contact Jessica Schunke (jessica.schunke@gmail.com) or Laurie Parker 
(lhparker1@hotmail.com) to apply or for more information." 
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EMMANUEL SUMMER BREAKFASTS  

FINALE! 

8:30 - 9:45 A.M. 

  $4 Adults, $2 Kids under 12, $12 Family Max  
(+ Tips/Donations)  

 
August 11 Fellowship Dinner Team 
 
 For additional information, please contact 
Clark or Maryjane Hotaling  (314) 918-8561 or 
via the Emmanuel Group Facebook Page. 

The parish is saddened by the July 2 death of long time 
parishioner, Gary Ferguson.  Gary and his wife, 
Doris, faithfully attended the 8:00 AM service even 
after Gary’s health began to fail.  He served Emmanuel 
as a Vestry Member, Senior Warden, and Emmanuel 
Foundation President.  The sympathy of the parish is 
extended to Doris, their family, and friends.  The 
Burial Office was read for former parishioner Joan 
Cowdell on July 9 in the Emmanuel Chapel and 
interred in the Memorial Garden on July 18.  The 
sympathy of the parish is extended to her family and 
friends.  We also extend our sympathy to the family of 
former parishioner Patricia Moulton who died on 
July 26.  A celebration of her life was held for her on 
August 2 with interment  in the Memorial Garden.  
May light perpetual shine upon them. 

Fellowship Dinners Return 

 
Mark your calendars;  

the Fellowship Dinners start September 18  
5:30-7:00pm, $3 per person, $10 family max.  

 
The fall series runs until November 13th.  We will take a 
break for the holidays, starting up again on January 8th 
and go until February 26th. (And I am sure a spring 
session will follow!) 
 
Charlie Walch’s soup was such a hit last year that we also 
want to offer “Guest Chef” nights. So if anyone would 
like to share a favorite meal just let us know and we will 
gladly turn over the kitchen to you. 
 
As always watch Facebook if you want to know the 
menu in advance!  Audrey, Pam and I are looking 
forward to the dinners again. 
 
Thanks, 
MJ 

Congratulations to Phil and Sandy Baker on yet 
another great-grandchild!  Isabella Louise Jenkins 
was born on July 6.  Mom and dad, Emily 
(Mumm) and James Jenkins, and baby Isabella 
are all doing well.  Great-grandma reports that 
Isabella is “absolutely beautiful” and Great-grandpa 
says “she’s the most photographed baby ever”!  
Janet Fulford has proudly let us know that she has 
a new great-grandson!  Connor James Smith was 
born on July 29.  Connor is on our prayer list for a 
few weeks so please keep him in your prayers for a 
speedy recovery.  We have one more grandchild’s 
birth to celebrate!  Bill and Margaret Rowe were 
blessed with the birth of new granddaughter  
Madeleine ( Maddie) Margaret Underwood on 
August 2.  Once again,  mother, Emily and baby 
Maddie are doing well! 
 

About the Parish Family 



Angelus Vol. 47, No. 21 – August 6, 2013 Page 6 

 

 
 
 

Inquirers’ Class - Begins Again on August 25 

 

Show the Love – Share the Love  

Dear Emmanuel Family, 
 

 You may have seen a long brown paper banner on the wall in the Dining Room with a 
bunch of brightly colored sticky notes scattered across it. At closer glance, you will see that folks 
have begun showing their love through “happy fun notes.”  This begins the first part of our 
Stewardship Campaign, sharing our love in an “outward and visible” sign, naming the gifts and 
the thanks we give to God and our community. All are invited to write a public note  on the 
“happy fun note wall,” or write a private note to someone that you can put in the mailbox that 
is on the table (put the flag up and the church will mail the note for you!). 
 

 We are also recruiting a team to supplement our note writing activities for the fall. If you 
are willing to assist, please let us know. 
 

Happy Summer!! 
Mark DeYoung and Lissa Johnson,  Stewardship Co-Chairs 2013 

Does your inquiring mind want to know… about The 
Episcopal Church?  
 
Have you missed getting confirmed?  
 
Have your children learned things in FaithQuest that 
you don’t remember from your confirmation class? 
 
Are you new to Emmanuel and just wondering what 
we think about things here?  
 
If you answered yes to one of these questions, or if 
you are want to learn more about your faith,  
the Inquirers’ Class is for you! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Session 1  Aug. 25, 11:15 - 12:30, room 202 
The Church: Universal, Anglican, 
Episcopalian, and Emmanuel Parish 

 

Session 2  Sept. 15, 11:45 - 1:00, room 202 
Scripture: Approaches and Interpretations 
 

Session 3 Sept. 22, 11:45 - 1:00, room 202 
Sacraments and Sacramental Rites 
 

Session 4 Sept. 29, 11:45 - 1:00, room 202 
Social Issues and Ethics  
 

Session 5 Oct. 6, 11:45 - 1:00, room 202 
Prayer book: Prayer and Spirituality 

 
 
Each Class will build on the others, so please plan to 
come to all as far as possible.  
 
For those who wish to be confirmed, the Bishop 
will be here on October 13, and for those simply 
interested in exploring aspects of our faith. 
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Join the Women of  Emmanuel  
for a Fabulous Friday  

Happy Hour 
August 9  

5:30 - 7:30 p.m. 

On Friday night, August 9th, the Women of  

Emmanuel will be hosting their 2nd annual   

summer social.  

Please plan to attend the WOE "porch party" at 

the home of Mimi Shipp, 615 Newport, Webster 

Groves.  

All women from Emmanuel are invited. We    

especially welcome anyone new to Emmanuel as 

this is a great way to get involved and meet new 

friends.  

The usual good food and drinks will be served.  

More details to follow from Mart Mitchell, Diana 

Knapp and Mimi Shipp!  

The porch is indoors, so weather is not an issue! 

WOE 

It has been a year since the Women of 
Emmanuel (WOE) resurfaced to be a vital 
group of our parish community.  In the 
past year we have met for social hours, 
celebrated the joys of the holiday at Belles 
of Christmas and gathered many clothing 
items to support Dress for Success.  In the 
coming days and months we have some 
exciting WOE events to attend. 
 
On Friday night, August 9th starting at 5:00 
P.M. we will have a social hour at the home 
of Mimi Shipp, 615 Newport Avenue, 
Webster Groves.  This is a casual gathering 
and all women are invited to attend.  We 
will have the usual good food and 
drinks.  Please contact Mart Mitchell 
(martmitchell1@gmail.com or 314-807-
9844) or Mimi Shipp 
(mlshipp@dirtnet.com or 314-308-6124) if 

you would like to help with food or need 
further information.   
 
On Sunday, October 20th 2:00 – 4:00 P.M., 
WOE will be hosting an event to show the 
film Girl Rising.  Girl Rising is a 
groundbreaking film, directed by Academy 
Award nominee Richard Robbins, which 
tells the stories of 9 extraordinary girls from 
9 countries, written by 9 celebrated writers 
and narrated by 9 renowned actresses. Girl 
Rising showcases the strength of the human 
spirit and the power of education to change 
the world. Explore the film in detail 
at girlrising.com.  More details to follow, 
but please save the date.   
 
Finally, on Saturday, Dec. 7th, WOE will be 
hosting the Belles of Christmas brunch.   

Women of Emmanuel 

… and all 

women are 

invited to 

attend.  
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Sunday, August 11th 

3:00-7:00 p.m. 

All ages welcomed and encouraged to attend.   

Invite your neighbors, aunts and uncles, grandparents, loved ones. 

Held at: Christ Lutheran Church 
1 Selma Ave, Webster Groves 

 
More details to come!  Questions?   

Contact: Katie Ciorba ciorbafamily@gmail.com 
 

Learning to  

Like Jesus! 

SAVE THE DATE! 

Emmanuel Episcopal and 
Christ Lutheran  

invite you to join an educational  
and empowering          

          

Intergenerational  Family 
Service Learning Event 

Homecoming is a wonderful tradition of 
fellowship and fun at Emmanuel.  It's the 
first Parish Family Life activity of the 
program year and it's a favorite. 
 

Saturday, September 7th 5pm - Casual 
BBQ and campfire on the Jones Hall 
Lawn.  We provide the hot grills, paper 
products, tables and chairs.  Just bring your 
own meat, drinks, and a dish to share.  This 
is a great, casual way to get to know your 
fellow parishioners. 

Sunday, September 8th after the 10am 
service the festivities continue with a 
picnic.  BBQ meat will once again be 
catered by Michael Curry.  Your 
Homecoming Cooking Crew will be 
providing homemade side dishes, so you 
only need to purchase tickets and arrive 
hungry. 

If you have any questions or would like to 
volunteer, please let us know.  We would be 
glad to have your help. 

Diana Knapp 494-1328 
Tammy Free 619-4431 

SAVE THE DATE:  Please join us for Homecoming 2013! 

… a 

wonderful 

tradition of  

fellowship and 

fun ... 

MOE Social 
 
There will be a Men's Social, September 19, 5-7 PM. at Llywelyn's, 17 West Moody Ave.  
in Webster Groves.  
 

$5.00 to cover food - for all evening, until 7:00. Half-price on drinks from 5-6. 
 

 "Let's get together!"    Next one will be December 12. 
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CLERGY & STAFF 
 

Dan Appleyard, Rector (ext 212) 
Martie Metzler, Assistant Priest (ext 218) 

Sarah Sweeney, Assistant Priest 
Warren E. Crews, Priest Associate 
Roderic D. Wiltse, Priest Associate 

Burnell T. Esbenshade, Deacon (ext 211) 
Trent Patterson, Choir Director  

Chuck Peery, Organist  
Kevin Williams, Christian Youth Formation  (ext 213) 

Sue Baseley, Parish Administrator (ext 249) 
Susie Feldmann, Staff Assistant (ext 209) 
Bill Simokaitis, Staff Accountant (ext 210) 

Keith Ennis, Sexton 
Kelly Lakies & Dianna Kopopka, Part-time Sextons 

Glenn Dunn, Information Technology (ext 240) 
Angela MacBryde, Preschool Director (ext 123) 

 

MINISTRY CHAIRS: 
 

Mary Lee (Mimi) Shipp, Senior Warden 
Martha LaFata, Junior Warden 

Diana Knapp, Treasurer 
Mark Jordan, Finance Committee 

Tammy Free & Linda Schuchman, Altar Guild 
Jane Emerson & Mimi Shipp, Archivists 

Peg Cooper, Caring Ministries 
Lynne Shields & Megan Wren,  

Environmental Stewardship 
David Pluhar & John Liss, Facilities Management 

Diana Beckman, Tricia Copeland 
& Angie MacBryde, FaithQuest 
Phil Smerek, Men of Emmanuel 

Donna Erickson, Missions 
David & Beth Knapp, Mike & Maureen Walsh, 

Parish Family Life 
Kathleen Martin, Worship 

 

Staff Email Addresses 
 

dappleyard@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
mmetzler@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

sksweeney@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
besbenshade@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

kwilliams@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
sfeldmann@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

atreas@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
gdunn@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
cpeery@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

tpatterson@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
 

Church number is 314-961-2393 
In the case of a pastoral emergency after office 

hours, please call the clergy cell phone at  
314-324-4115.  

 

 

 

 

Rudy Walz and Bob Meinz 

Request the honor of your presence 

at the blessing of our union 

 

Three o’clock in the afternoon                                                                                          

Saturday, September twenty-eighth  

Two thousand and thirteen 

 

Emmanuel Church Sanctuary 

Reception to follow in the Dining Room 

 

No gifts – please bring monetary                                                                                                

or non-perishable food donations                                                                                                

for the Emmanuel Food Center 

 

RSVP by September 15  

with number attending to  

 

rudyandbobblessing@yahoo.com 
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Toxic Waste Disposal 
  
The Emmanuel Environmental Stewardship 
Committee would like to pass along the news that St 
Louis County now has a permanent facility for collection 
of hazardous waste (rather than the one-day events that they 
used to sponsor).   Located in south county off I-55, the 
facility will accept up to 50 pounds of household hazardous 
waste for free.  You do need to make a reservation in advance: 
just go to www.hhwstl.com for details and the online 
reservation system.  So get those old containers of toxic 
chemicals out of your garage and basement!  (And please think 
twice before buying toxic chemicals in the future.)  

 

 

Are you on 

Facebook?  

  

Please Join our Private 

Facebook Group!  

Lots of good information is posted there: 

 updates on church members and their 

families 

 sign-up for upcoming events  

 find out when the service times change 

 when will we start fall dinners? 

 what’s Dan up to these days? 

 Here's the link: 

https://www.facebook.com/

groups/229766270379592/ 

Questions? Contact Hilary Perkins, 

hilary.perkins@gmail.com 

BAPTISMAL DATES FOR 2013 

 

Below are the scheduled dates for Baptism and Baptismal Preparation Session.  At least one 

parent must attend a preparation session before their child may be baptized at Emmanuel. You 

need not have set a baptismal date to come to one of these sessions. If you are pregnant or still 

deciding about baptizing your child here, please come. This is a wonderful opportunity to learn 

more about baptism.  

Call Susie in the church office at 961-2393 to make a reservation.  A light supper is served 

Upcoming Baptism Dates   Upcoming Baptismal Instruction Class 

Sunday, August 18 at 10:00 a.m.  Tuesday, August 13 at 6:00 p.m.  

From the Parish Nurse: 
 
Congratulations to the 26 people who became certified in 
CPR/AED in June!  
 
The instructor, Jai Jai, is the best I have ever experienced. She 
will do an encore on Saturday. September 21.  A sign-up 
sheet is located in the Dining Room.  Cost is only $20 per 
person. 
 
We need more of you to come forward to be trained. For 
those of you with a smart phone, the Red Cross has several 
free aps including one that gives the speed beat. Or, just think 
of the old hit Stayin' Alive!   
 
Thank you all.      
 
Katherine Ziegler  
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In the months leading up to the Senior High 
Guatemala Mission Trip, my anticipation grew 
and I could not wait, not only to help those in 
need, but also to experience a new country. I had 
not left the US since I went to Mexico at five 
years old.  
 
The transition into a new country is eye-opening.  
The overall way of life is significantly different. 
The laws are different, the way people drive is 
different, the climate is different.  But what stood 
out the most to me is the fact that everyone was 
happy with what they had, and they didn't have 
nearly as much as all of us did. 
 
Building houses was our main job.  On our 
worksite we saw many children with little to 
nothing to play with, yet they seemed content.  
One night, we saw a group of young kids playing 
soccer.  Typically, soccer is played with tennis 
shoes or cleats, but the majority of these kids were 
playing in school shoes or dress shoes, and they 
were all very good. They all seemed very happy. 
On our worksite, the father for whom we were 
building the house, helped every single day.  I saw 
this selfless characteristic among many people in 
Guatemala, and it was very heart-warming. 
  

Over the course of the trip, my group dug trenches, 
mixed concrete, nailed nails and sweated through 
the hot days. We also bonded together to form a 
close-knit group, not only with each other, but also 
with the God's Child Leaders.  We cooperated and 
formed a team which had one goal: to build the 
family in need a new house.  The work was tough, 
but knowing that a family is going to have a roof 
over their heads and a safe home that will last at 
least forty years makes every ounce of it worth it. 
The only complaint you would ever hear of was of 
the hot, humid weather. But not one person ever 
complained that the work was too hard, or that they 
were too tired. No matter what, we pressed on 
through these three days and completed the house. 
 
 The expressions on the family’s faces were enough 
to make anyone happy. The mother had shed tears 
of joy and thanked us all so much for the hard 
work.  This family was so grateful to have us, and I 
felt grateful to have them. 
  
This trip made me realize that we should all be 
happy with what we've been given. It made me 
realize that we really do have a lot more than we say 
or think we do. I will always be thankful for what I 
have. 
 

Matt Csolak 

Guatemala 2013 – A Reflection 

 for 2013/2014 Senior High  

Program Year 
 

August 25 
5:00 p.m. 

 Kickoff BBQ & 
Litany of Dedication 

 
Mark your calendars for the start of our 

2013-2014 FaithQuest year  
on Sunday September 15th!  

 

FaithQuest is our Children's Christian Formation program for 
ages PreK through 5th grade. We meet each Sunday from 10:30 
AM to 11:15 AM.  To register for FaithQuest, see the 
Emmanuel website:                                    

http://emmanuelepiscopal.org/faith-formation.html   

 

Please contact Tricia Copeland at copelandtl@hotmail.com or 
314-909-6695 with questions. 
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Emmanuel’s Rummage Sale is 
 

October 5, 2013 
 

All Proceeds benefit our Mission Trips for Adults and Youth 

 
 

 
 
 

We DO NOT accept mattresses, swimwear or underwear. 
This year we will not be accepting Electronics 

Please be sure your items are GENTLY USED and CLEAN. 
 

If you have questions please call/email Pam Belloli 962-0634 or pambelloli@earthlink.net 
Or Phyllis Newcomb – 961-7859 or brettnewcomb@sbcglobal.net 

 
We start accepting donations on Friday October 4 at 3pm in Emmanuel’s Dining Room. 

 
We gladly accept donations of: 

 Men’s clothing and shoes 
 Women’s Clothing and shoes 
 Kid’s clothing and shoes 
 Infant’s clothing and toys 
 Housewares 
 Home – Furniture, Rugs, Lamps, etc. 
 Toys – Games, sporting goods 
 Lawn, garden and Patio 

 Books/DVD’s/CD’s 
 Antiques/Collectibles 
 Costumes/Vintage Clothing 
 Jewelry 
 Luggage 
 Crafts 
 Automotives 
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August 6 
Cassidy Fischer 
Cassie Fisher 
Mary Lou 
McGuire 
Harry Prah 
Nicola Rikand 
 
August 7 
Chris Allen 
Owen Crews 
Jeff Greer 
Lisa Pettid 
Elise Ringenberg 
Bob Schnitker 
 
August 8 
Kevin Boyd 
Caroline Huey 
Paul Langdon 
Kelsey MacBryde 
Martin Myers 
Ryan Rich 
Mike Sabath 
Steve Teczar 
Matt Walch 
 
August 9 
Cathi Boyd 
Layton 
Breitweiser 
Bill Keller 
Curt Owen 
 
August 10 
Kate 
Brueggemann 
Ben Perry 
 
August 11 
Warren Crews 
Maia Langdon 
Brian Maginn 
 
 
 
 
 

BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES 

August 12 
Brian Knapp 
Mark McReynolds 
Lydia Sabath 
John Snodgrass 
 
August 13 
Shani Burley-
Moore 
Debbie Hadley 
 
August 14 
Chris Hooker 
Pat Ryan 
Jami Sweeney 
 
August 15 
John Kaiser 
LaVerna Meyer 
Emma Patt 
Brian Weiland 
 
August 16 
Stacey Greer 
Elijah Myers 
Daniel Tappana 
 
August 17 
Pam Baldi 
Jean Weingaertner 
 
August 18 
Bev Austin 
Josh Csolak 
Cindy Knock 
Claudia LeSage 
 
August 19 
Laurie Collier 
Marti Hinkley 
Sarah Knoll 
Sweeney 
 
August 20 
Mary Higbee 
 
 
 

August 5 
Andrew & Kim 
   Bleyer 
Peter Van Arsdale &  
   Sandy Cooper 
Michael Murphy & 
   Megan Wren 
Tim & Chalegne 
   O’Brien 
Rob & Sarah Skinner 
Tim & Christina  
   Williamson 
Rod & Pat Wiltse 
 
August 8 
Bill & Rita Rundquist 
 
August 9 
Donnal & Mary  
   Leisher 
Terry & Karen  
   Verstraete 
 
August 11 
Tom & Sandi Fischer 
Dave & Joyce Pluhar 
 
August 12 
Jim & Mary Ann 
   Groetsch 
Scott & Jennifer Sisul 
Steve & Lisa Teczar 

August 15 
Tom & Laura Jones 
Roger & Fran Koch 
John & Alice 
   Snodgrass 
 
August 19 
Dave & Janis Aiello 
 
August 21 
Chris & Candy 
   Hooker 
Henry & Cindy 
   Knock 
 
August 22 
Jeff & Stacey Greer 
 
August 24 
Bill & Betty Cochran 
 
August 25 
Paul Langdon & 
   Hilary Perkins 
 
August 27 
Gerald & Ida Early 
 
August 30 
Tom & Lucy Hubert 

August 21 
John Begemann 
 
August 22 
Betty Lange 
Adeline Liss 
Molly Phelan 
Jackie Radovih 
 
August 23 
Janet Dobbs 
Keith Fischer 
Claire Knox 
 
August 25 
Rob Hadley 
 
August 26 
Bella Froedge 
Lauren MacBryde 
 
August 27 
Judd Holt 
David Knapp 
Kelsey Krimmel 
 
August 28 
Sally Davidson 
Tom Florent 
Michael Knox 
 
August 31 
Evelyn Archer 
Trevor Hastings 
Austin Jones 
Debby Martin 
 
 

 

Schnuck's Scrip Jan-June 
$378 

Be sure to use your Schnuck's card when 
you shop. Our Mission Committee is the 
beneficiary. Need a card, call the office.  
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THE PRAYERS OF THE PARISH ARE 
REQUESTED FOR: 
PLEASE keep the office updated on the progress of those 
you have placed on this list so our list remains timely. 
 

ARMED FORCES 
Parishioners: Ethan Allman, Aaron Faust, Nathaniel 
Baker, Adam Erickson 
Brian Maginn, Christie Maginn's son 
David Benning, Dorothy Saunders' nephew 
Jason Martens, Jen Dunn's brother 
Stephen Carson, Nan Rimbach's nephew 
Ron Asher, Sara Loyet's nephew 
Capt. David Nierenberg, son of Ann McReynolds' friends 
Frank Randazzo, friend of the Kuhns 
 

IN HOSPITAL/MED TESTS or TREATMENT 
Parishioners: Joyce Devlin, Linda James, Tom James 
Jen Dunn, Burnell Esbenshade 
Aaron Crowell, friend of Angie MacBryde 
Vicki Conerly, friend of Maryjane Hotaling 
Linda Murer, Nancy McClary's cousin 
Maisie Jane and her family, niece of Emily Spragens 
Donna Maginn, friend of Dee Margos 
Fritz Luckner, Anne Crown's father 
Anna, friend of Betsy Lindner 
Kenny Borino, Janet Dobbs’ brother 
Jodie Johnson, Lissa Johnson's mother 
Scarlett Dorman, friend of the Kuhn’s 
Leo W. Nelsen, Lee’s father 
John Good, Diocesan priest 
Rev. Robert & Pat Klein, friends of Groetsch’s 
Connor James Smith, Janet Fulford’s great-greatson 
Riley McKenna, MJ Kuhn’s cousin 
 

LONG TERM MEDICAL NEEDS 
Parishioners: Caroline Birdsall, Sandra Nelson, 
Roberta Gehbauer, Fran Martin, Laura Ullman, Don 
Rose, Grace Koerner, Nan Rimbach, Sophie Owen, 
Mary Ellen McCarthy 
Rissa Woodley, Ann McReynolds' aunt 
Kathleen Finnegan Schuler, daughter of J. Fulford's friend  
Margaret Clark, Dick's aunt 
Ben Schneider, MacBryde's grandson 
Ann Neukomm, Mart Mitchell's aunt 
Coline Martines, Michael's mother 
Annie Mae Fielder, Roberta's mother 
Gabrielle Nelson, Sandy Nelson's granddaughter 
Wylma Teczar, Steve's mother 
 

RECUPERATING 
Parishioners: Joan Amerman, Mary Tobermann, 
Linda Burns, Rosemary Vorih, Maryellen Bell, Bev 
Austin 
Laura Williams, Betsy's mother 
Steve Wilson, Lynne Shields' friend 
Patricia M. Ellis, Pam Belloli's mother 
George Benson, Hilary Perkins step-father  

Fran Gebhard, Doris Ferguson’s daughter 
John Dunlop, Delena Moredock’s brother 
Doug Hickman, Laura Jones’ brother 
Erwin & Adeline Branahl, Sandy Cooper’s parents 
 

SERIOUS ILLNESS 
Parishioners: Mary Dolores Baca 
Cathy Ammons, Allison Williams's friend 
Bobbye Krehbiel, Ann McReynolds' friend 
Denny Douglass, Beth Dodd's cousin 
Dickie Priest, Betsy Mackey's friend 
Rachael, Bill & Victoria Hudson's niece 
Alvin Stouffe, Bill Florent's brother-in-law 
Mike Karandief, Chris Knox's family friend 
Paula Coulton, Don & Stella Spalts's friend 
Lois Johnson, family friend of Lisanne Schraer 
Ed Heigl, friend of Ann McReynolds 
Bob Powers, friend of Hotalings and Bucks 
Katie Murphy, friend of Jodie Allen 
Dan Scherer, friend of Kuhns 
Sharon Geraghty, friend of Lisanne Schraer 
Carole Smith, friend of Nancy McClary 
Stephanie Duensing, Lissa Johnson's sister 
Heather McFadden, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Marty Schmitt, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Barbara Hulett, Maryellen Bell's friend 
Cathy Sheldon, Katie McGuigan’s daughter 
Jocelyn Welk, McGrane's niece 
Janet Klumpp, Rod & Pat Wiltse's friend 
Linda Ott, Sandy Baker's friend 
John Kohler, Sue & Lou Clauss' friend 
Tammy Stutz & family, Tracy Crews’ friend 
Jeanne O'Neil, wife of Charlie Walch's employee 
Frances Brown, Becki Jacoby's mother  
Paula/Jim Spangler, John Mitchell's sister/brother-in-law  
Shirley Beckman, Diana Beckman’s mother 
Tim Daugherty, Debby Long’s son 
Carol Johnson, Ed & Delena Moredock’s friend 
Greg Ling, Glenn Dunn’s brother-in law 
Jean Pettid, Lisa (Sparks) Pettid’s mother-in-law 
Jessica Butler, Molly Clark’s friend 
Patricia McGregor, Stella Spalt’s cousin 
 

SPECIAL NEEDS 
Parishioners: Jean Weingaertner, Warren Druschky 
Ieshia Charging Hawk, friend of adult mission trip group  
JoAnne Hansen, Eleanor Fletcher's sister-in-law 
Peggy Thacker McCaslin, Kerry Thacker's daughter 
Kathleen McGrane, McGrane's daughter 
Mark A. Baxley, Ruth's son 
Sue Kohler, Sue & Lou Clauss' friend 
Jeffrey, Sue Smith's grandson 
Nikki Lawhorn Rider, friend of the Kuhn’s 
Doug Moody, Mary Jane Kuhn’s Godson 
Johanna ‘Thacker, Kerry’s granddaughter 
Drew family, former parishioners 
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CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS 
For a complete listing of events, please consult our online calendar at www.emmanuelepiscopal.org 

SUMMER SCHEDULE  through September 8 
Holy Eucharist at 8:00 & 10:00 a.m. & 5:30 p.m. 
 
Blood Pressure Screening 
Sunday,  Aug. 11 & Sept. 22 following the 10:00 a.m. 
Service 
 
Environmental Stewardship Committee Meeting 
Sunday, Sept. 15 at 11:30 a.m. 
 
Missions Committee Meeting 
Sunday, Sept. 15 at 11:45 a.m. 
 
E.V. Training 
Sunday, Aug. 18 at 11:30 a.m. 
 
Inquirer’s Class 
Sunday, Aug. 25 at 11:15 a.m. 
 
Vestry Meeting 
Monday, Aug. 19 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Executive Committee Meets 
Monday, Aug. 12 at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Finance Committee Meets 
Monday, Aug. 12 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Caring Ministry Meeting 
Monday, Aug. 12 & Sept. 9 at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Baptismal Instruction Class 
Tuesday,  August 13 at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Contemplative Prayer in the Chapel 
Tuesday, Aug. 13 & 27 at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Worship Committee Meeting 
Tuesday, Aug. 26 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Eucharist at Noon 
Wednesday, August 7, 14, 21 and 28 
 
Food Center Shopping at Aldi’s 
Wednesday, Aug. 14 at 5:45 p.m. 
 
Emmanuel at Laclede 
Wednesday, Sept. 18 at 2:00 p.m. 
 

Stewardship Meeting 
Wednesday, August 7 at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Men’s Bible Study at Stratton’s Restaurant 
Thursday, August 8, 15, 22 & 29 at 7:00 a.m. 
 
MOE Operation Brown Bag 
Thursday, August 15 at 4:45 p.m. 
 
Sr. High Group Leaders Meeting 
Thursday, Aug. 15 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Prayer Shawl Ministry 
Thursday, Aug. 15 & 29 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Noon Day Operation Brown Bag 
Thursday, Aug. 8 & Sept. 12 
 
WOE Happy Hour 
Friday, August 9 at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Facilities Management Committee Meeting 
Saturday, Aug. 24 & Sept. 28 at 8:30 a.m. 

 
 
 

ACOLYTE SCHEDULE 
 

 
August 11, 2013 
Team Captain - Tom Florent  
1st Crucifer - Matthew Walch  
Torch Bearer - Anne Buck  
Torch Bearer - Sawyer Buck 

August 18, 2013 
Team Captain - Claire Hooker  
1st Crucifer - Jack Love  
Torch Bearer - Chloe Hooker  
Torch Bearer - Lily Partridge 

August 25, 2013 
Team Captain - Jameson Howard  
1st Crucifer - Thomas Hotaling  
Torch Bearer - Kendra Howard  
Torch Bearer - Ashley Maschmann 

September 1, 2013 
Team Captain - Hannah Myers  
1st Crucifer - Clayton Moss  
Torch Bearer - Elijah Myers  
Torch Bearer - Emma Sabath 
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 Sunday Worship Schedule and Propers 

The next newsletter deadline is August 20 for the issue to be published on August 27, 2013. All articles and 
information should be submitted to Sue Baseley (parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org) in the parish office (by 

email, if possible). Thank You. 

Child care is available in the nursery (near the Big Bend entrance) from 8:45 a.m. until after the 10:30 a.m. service.  
Summer Service Schedule: 8:00, 10:00 a.m. and 5:30 p.m.  

 

 
 

Propers for August 18 
Isaiah 5:1-7 
or Jeremiah 23:23-29 
Psalm 80:1-2, 8-18 or 82 
Hebrews 11:29-12:2 
Luke 12:49-56 

Propers for August 25 
Jeremiah 1:4-10  
or Isaiah 58:9b-14 
Psalm 71:1-6 or 103:1-8 
Hebrews 12:18-29 
Luke 13:10-17 

Propers for August 11 
Isaiah 1:1 , 10-20 
or Genesis 15:1-6 
Psalm 50:1-8, 23-24 or 33:12-22 
Hebrews 11:13, 8-16 
Luke 12:32-40 

Propers for September 1 
Jeremiah 2:4-13 
or Sirach 10:12-18 
Psalm 81:1, 10-16 or Proverbs 25:6-7 
Hebrews 13:1-8, 15-16  
Luke 14:1, 7-14 


